
Afghan National Guard vets 
reunited with 8 battlefield dogs

Reunions among soldiers who once served together are a 
long-standing tradition but a few of the men who served in 

Afghanistan with the National Guard recently enjoyed an 
unusual reunion.

A Long Island pet rescue organization made the reunion 
possible. Their motto is “Paws of War — No Buddy Left 

Behind.”

1st Lt. Joseph LaPenta of Staten Island said the dogs had 
become like members of their family. The mother dog, 
whom the men had named Sheba, was adopted by the 

group after they arrived in Afghanistan in January. She often 
accompanied them on patrol and chased off other stray 
dogs that could have posed a threat to her pack of men.

In March, Sheba gave birth to her puppies> she and the 
puppies were in a weakened state of health and the men 

saw to their needs, nursing them all back to health. This was 
accomplished in part by the beef jerky and MREs the guys 
shared with the dogs. Later, as word of their need spread 

back home, the men’s’ families sent bags of dog food.

The soldiers met with the dogs at a Save-a-Pet animal 
shelter on Long Island. The puppies are already 6 months 

old and have been given the names of Cadence, Rocky, 
Sarah, Jack, Buckeye, Breezy and Harris. Two of the soldiers 
are taking 2 dogs each and the 3 others will take one each. 

All but 2 will be staying in the New York area. The other 2 
will be moving to the Cincinnati area.

.



Giant rats eat two babies in South 
Africa townships in separate attacks

• The rats can grow up to three-foot long
• Lunathi Dwadwa, three, was the victim 

of a giant rat attack
• Giant rats as big as cats have killed and 

eaten two babies in separate attacks in 
South Africa's squalid townships this 
week.

• Lunathi Dwadwa, three, was killed as she 
slept in her parent's shack in the 
Khayelitsha slum outside Cape Town and 
another girl was killed in Soweto 
township near Johannesburg the same 
day.

• Little Lunathi was sleeping on a 
makeshift bed on the floor of her family's 
breeze block and corrugated iron home 
on Sunday night when she died. Her 
puzzled parents didn't even hear her 
scream.



Astronomers Discover New Earth-Like 
Planet

• This week a group of astronomers released 
information about a new planet that has been 
discovered. In the ongoing quest to discover and 
understand the universe new planets are found 
relatively often, but it isn’t very often that a planet 
this similar to Earth is discovered. The new planet 
might be nearly 500 light-years away, but scientists 
say it is a pretty significant discovery.

• The new planet is named Kepler-186f, and while it is 
absolutely impossible to reach it scientists say it has 
plenty of information that could help us understand 
the origins of the universe. There have been quite a 
few planets discovered that are similar to Earth, but 
Kepler is unique in that it has been given a 90% 
chance of having liquid water. Based on the distance 
from the nearest star, as well as other factors, 
astronomers say that Kepler is the most likely planet 
we’ve found that could be inhabited by life.


